
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 5TH SEPTEMBER, 2017 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 8TH AUGUST, 2017 

 

 

1. Progress Report 
 
… It was noted that a response was awaited from 
Lancashire County Council regarding proposals for traffic 
calming measures on Borrowdale Drive, Reedley.   
 
This issue, and that of associated speeding, was still of 
concern to Mr Whitaker.  As a result, he had drawn up a 
number of actions which he requested be carried out by 
appropriate Councillors.  The request was received by the 
Chairman and it was agreed that this be circulated to all 
Members of the Committee for consideration… 
 

 
 
The request has been 
circulated to all Councillors 
on the Committee.  However, 
it is noted that the issues 
referred to are the 
responsibility of Lancashire 
County Council and/or the 
Police and are beyond the 
control of this Committee.  Mr 
Whitaker has been advised as 
such. 
 

2. Community Safety Issues and Police Matters 
 
… Councillor Ashraf raised an issue on behalf of Mr M. 
Shabir who was in attendance at the meeting.  It was 
reported that Mr Shabir’s business on Colne Road, 
Brierfield had recently been broken into and phones and 
computers had been stolen.  The business opposite had 
also had a break in.  Mr Shabir felt that the issue was not 
being investigated sufficiently by the police, despite him 
having evidence of the offenders.  
 
The Committee asked that the matter be brought to the 
attention of the local Inspector, Chief Inspector and the 
Police and Crime Commissioner. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Police have been in 
further contact with Mr 
Shabir.  He will be kept up to 
date with any developments. 

3. Capital Programme 2017/18 
 
RESOLVED 
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That – 
 
(1) £2,000 be allocated for the construction of a  
           pavement on East Street, Brierfield; 
 
(2) £1,500 be allocated to Brierfield Celtic Junior  
           Football Club; 
 
(3) funding of £750 for flood prevention works on 

Patterdale Close, Reedley, as detailed in 
paragraph 11 of the report, be deallocated and the 
funds returned to the capital budget.  

 

 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
Noted. 

 


